Minutes of Pathways Committee Meeting   April 22, 2008

Meeting convened at 7:05

Attending: Chairman Vose, Members Turner, Raeside, Josti, Twigg, Jackson, Thomas, Cafferty, Staples

Guest: Christa Morse

7:06  Draft agenda accepted as presented

7:08  Minutes discussed and accepted

7:10  Questionnaire  Member Josti: Survey copies and return box are at the NPL. We have permission to distribute in schools: Elementary and Middle seem to be best places. Cub Scout pack will receive it also, reaching about 50 families.  Member Thomas: Norwell Mariner editor will print it in its entirety, mention it in the Around Town column and it will most likely be included in the online newspaper version. Members Josti, Jackson and Turner will make a presentation at COA on May 15 at 1;00 p.m.  Distribution at Town Meeting: We will have a table just before sign-in table and distribute each night starting May 12th.  Members Thomas and Jackson will begin, others may join in to help. We will have a sign, container for returns, pencils.  CPC article for funding money will be voted at this meeting.  We will also have the original project book, a map showing explored and marked paths to illustrate what has been done so far.

7:20  Chairman Vose voiced concerns that we need to organize and finalize some of our efforts, especially for presentations possibly in the fall to groups of interested citizens. Member Turner: Gather our information and meet with Planning Board to organize larger meetings or an open forum. At this stage, a PowerPoint presentation, highlighting the “Big Picture”, goals, progress will suffice.  Member Twigg: Suggests approaching abutters first, with a sensitive and carefully thought out presentation.: Member Ivas has drafted a project list which can be used to document our efforts  Member Thomas: We can use parcel maps marking privately owned and town owned land.  He can give committee members access to web-based GIS  to view those.  If funds are granted, we can employ an engineer to draft feasible plans. General discussion :  Once a master plan is drawn, we can then generate ideas as to how to deal with obstacles, best solutions for path types in each area.  We continue to use the Norwell Master Plan, the original proposed pathway plan and our own ideas.  We may be looking at 2 networks – bike and walking.  Paved shoulders on roads such as River and Grove along with some possible paths behind Brantwood Rd. area may be useful, as well. Consensus: Keep concentrating on the overall plan.

7:40  Lower 123   Member Raeside:  Described efforts to draft a proposal acceptable to the state for funding.  Some areas can definitely be used, 4’ shoulders on either side.  Others may need some additional engineering output.  Member Cafferty will help.  In moving ahead, we will keep Paul Foulsham, Highway Dept., closely involved.  Need to generate a report for committee first, Planning Board, and then Selectmen.  . Member Staples: Draw up pros and cons and then offer solutions.  Discussion : Draft a letter , signed by Chairman Vose, showing our plans, working from current proposal and adding our ideas. State may be discouraged by renewed opposition and added expense of curbed sidewalks. The proposal that passed for Hanover would not pass now. We do not want to lose the 4’ shoulder that is coming. Member Thomas: Look at other areas, e.g., Grove and River Sts. It may be possible to mark shoulders, using existing road widths.  Guest Morse of Grove St. emphasized the need to accommodate riders and walkers, describing her efforts to clear part of her own roadside area to do this.  Discussion:  Determine where bike routes are and look at road widths to see which ones would take a marked lane, coordinating with repaving schedule (Request from Paul Foulsham.)   Member Thomas: Invite Paul to meet with us on May 27th.

8:10 Walks Schedule :  Sunday, May 27th , 8:00 a.m. Meet at cemetery and walk to Scituate line. Need to determine the magnitude of the cost.

8:15 Progress Report: Senior volunteers :  Water trail from Circuit toward Donovan walking trail – 2 loops cleared and an 8’ footbridge constructed.  Wildcat to Donovan: Blue trail has been cleared and an 8’ footbridge will be constructed.  This is a walk able, but bumpy trail – may use town-supplied wood chips to fill in. Discussion of enlisting help from various groups.  Stay with seniors – Member Osborne can give guidance re: wet areas.  Member Twigg – has further information and maps re: the Fitzpatrick property with topographical maps showing property lines, etc.   Hawthorne Rd. Plot 19 is not realistic to explore for our uses.  Middle School to High School:  Member Osborne may have a better route.  Email him to determine progress and notify committee.

8:30 Member Josti: Explored area around Bound Brook Pd. School St., Mt. Hope, Mt. Blue.  Possible eventual connection to Prospect, Jacob’s Lane.  Suggestion: use Google maps to get a clear view. Discussion of easement ownership near power lines and right of way that goes up to the fire tower from Mt. Blue.  Member viewed maps of the area.

9:00 p.m. Adjourment

